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September 26, 2008

Hon. Lois Capps

101 W. Anapamu Street #C, Santa Barbara CA 93101

(805) 730-1710

Dear Lois Capps:

Thank you so much for your continuing service to California and the USA.  I wanted to briefly introduce you to an emerging new project, which I feel would be of interest to you.

About a year ago, at a conference on Ecology and Spirituality, held at La Casa de Maria and convened by Dr. Ed Bastian, I heard you give an opening speech that I personally found inspiring and acute.  Your remarks essentially concerned the role of “spirit” in House and Senate deliberations – a subject that seems critically important to me.  Since it appeared you had a written text, I was hoping to get a copy of that text, and perhaps that will still be possible.

My project, The Interspirit Foundation, has recently received its 501c3 status from the IRS.  We are just now beginning our outreach and development, and will be looking for funding – but I wanted to particularly mention to you that our efforts seem to be converging around a project we have named The Spirit of Democracy.
I am an interfaith network developer, building projects on the internet, intended to convene and coordinate interfaith organizations and ideas.  I have been working in this area for a long time, and actually met with Walter Capps several times, in the days when he was at UCSB.  Some of the groups that use or have used my Interspirit network tools include the United Religions Initiative, the Parliament of World Religions, the North American Interfaith Network, and our local Interfaith Initiative of Santa Barbara County.  I am on the Board of Directors of our local initiative.

On Wednesday morning, I was listening on C-SPAN when Senate Chaplain Barry Black offered the opening prayer for the Senate.  His words were inspiring and powerful – and I am wondering how the spiritual intent of his prayer could possibly be reinforced by the emergence of an interfaith coalition intended as something of a pastoral ministry to the Congress – and perhaps to the entire American national dialogue.

I realize this is a huge ambition – but perhaps this $700 billion issue now facing the Congress is enough to legitimately motivate a project like this.

I enclose a brief review of this work, and of our new foundation.  I also expect to introduce these things to the Walter Capps Center.
With appreciation,
Enclosures
